
T his is it, Country Club Hills. After 
five years in Fairfax, Cameron 
and I are moving to the forbidding 

tundra of upstate New York. 
But a lovely five years it has been. Never 

have I felt so truly at home and welcome 
in a neighborhood (the mammoth choc-
olate bar from Ernie and the Welcoming 
Committee certainly didn’t hurt!). Over 
and over, we’ve been delighted by the 
kindness of our neighbors. We remem-
ber dinners at the Justens, and evenings 
spent relaxing around their firepit. Long 
conversations with new friends at the 
Labor Day picnic. Art shows with Padma 
and Jennifer. Beautiful spring days spent 
working alongside Judy or Kon to make 
our Commons and creek area more beau-
tiful. The complete stranger who offered 
the last-minute use of his truck to help me 
move a dining room table to an art exhibit 
(thank you again!). 

We can hardly take a stroll without 
talking to old acquaintances and meeting 
new ones. I remember running into Mari-
ana and her friendly sheepdog one day. She 
(Mariana, not her dog) had spent her day 
making pumpkin cookies, and I mentioned 
how delicious those sounded. “Wait right 
here,” she said, and moments later, she 
came back with a baggie of freshly baked 
cookies, still warm from the oven. 

 And John: whether it was eating 
Willard’s barbecue, or discussing the finer 
points of zinfandels at a wine tasting, or 
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just chatting in the yard, we’re so thank-
ful we can call you not just a landlord, but  
a friend.

Community is often expressed through 
random acts of kindness, or a neighborly 
spirit. But community is also cultivated 
through participation in our civic asso-
ciation. Time and time again, I’ve been 
inspired by people who have dedicated 
their talent, time, and energy to creating 
opportunities for meaningful encounters 
and experiences in our neighborhood. And 
whether it’s consoling grieving neighbors, 
maintaining the finances, handing out 
newsletters, or updating the website, our 
board and committees do a lot of work 
behind the scenes, and it’s easy to take it 
for granted.

More than ever, we need volunteers to 
fill vacancies in the board, including—most 
importantly—neighborhood president. We 
also need folks to help the social activities 
committee plan the events we all love. 
Commit to planning your favorite event, 
or invent a new one! If you can spare even 
a few hours a year, there’s a place for you 
in our civic association.

So long, Country Club Hills. Truly, it’s 
been great knowing you.

Ariel Rudolph Harwick
former chair , signage committee

A Fond Farewell
Kind and talented neighbors are what make Country  
Club Hills — and our civic association — great.

Upcoming  
Events

Snow Cone Truck
3:00pm – 4:00pm
The Commons

Halloween Party
5:00pm – 6:00pm
The Commons

Labor Day Picnic
4:00pm – 7:00pm
The Commons

Craft Fair
9:30am – 12:00pm
Across from Fairfax 
High School

wednesday

oct

31

monday

sep

03

saturday

oct

13
Do you have ideas for additional 
activities? Please contact Jason Gray, 
VP of Social Activities, at social@
cchca.org and/or 703-691-4163.

saturday

jul

28

Design by Ariel Rudolph Harwick
ArielHarwick.com

http://arielharwick.com/
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S p e n c e r  v o l u n t e e r e d  t o 
become a block captain about 
two years ago when Polly Feuer 

decided to step down and really enjoys 
seeing all her neighbors as she hands out 
the newsletters. She lives with her Mom, 
Dad, Grandma, brother Henry (who is 13), 
and with a spaniel-terrier puppy named 
Penny who is only 10 months old. She has 
been living in CCH her entire life (15 years). 
Spencer will be a sophomore next year at 
Fairfax High School. She plans on trying 
out for the volleyball team and will also 
pursue another interest, photography, by 
taking an offered course.

Spencer has many fun memories of CCH, 
but her favorite ones are the ice cream 
socials held at The Commons and biking 
around the neighborhood with her friends. 
She loves living in CCH because it is such a 
beautiful, friendly neighborhood filled with 
kind and wonderful people.

Thank you, Spencer, for volunteering 
your time to help out our community.

Do you know your  
block captain?

Spencer Toth • 9934 Pinehurst

Route 1G (3401, 3403, 3405, 3407, 3409, 
3411, 3413 Brookwood; 9928, 9930, 9932, 
9934 Pinehurst)

Welcoming New 
Residents
elizabeth holman
10120 Farmington Drive
703-272-3528
954-812-5486
Elizabeth.holman254@gmail.com

valentina garcia
10125 Spring Lake Terrace
703-304-2494
va.acacia@gmail.com

Chances are, if you moved to Country 
Club Hills in the past few years, Ernie 
Klimonda showed up at your door with a 
smile and a goodie bag to say, “Welcome 
to the neighborhood!” After a long 
tenure, he is now stepping down as head 
of the Welcoming Committee. Ernie, 
thank you for your tireless neighborly 
spirit that’s helped make countless CCH 
residents feel at home.
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T he cchca is looking for 
volunteers to help with the 
continuing restoration of the 

Common Area wood edge. Thanks to 
generous grants from the City of Fairfax 
Community Appearance Committee in 
2015 and 2018 we have made a great start 
at restoring the area to a native Virginia 
woodland.  

The history of the patch of land we call 
the Common Area is uniquely tied to our 
neighborhood. The story is it was origi-
nally reserved by the developer for the 
swimming pool, obviously too small for 
that, the CCH neighborhood pool ended 
up in Old Lee Hills and we ended up with a 
small park adjacent to the Accotink Creek. 

Over the years many CCH residents have 
devoted time and energy to planting and 
maintaining the woodland edge. The CCH 
Garden Club created the lovely garden on 
the east edge of the woodland has main-
tained it for many years now, and Nasrin 
and Steven Lescure care for the beautiful 
garden bed along the east border by the 
new bench. Former CCH resident Teresina 
Christy revived the garden near the pavil-
ion and took the lead on re-introducing 
native plants such as bee balm, goldenrod, 
milkweed, bleeding heart and ragwort to 
the Common Area. Since Teresina moved 
two years ago the members of the Garden 
Club graciously continue to maintain the 
bed by the pavilion as well.

 In 2015 it was brought to the attention 
of the Civic Association board that much 
of the Common Area woodland was being 
overrun by aggressive invasive plants. This 
is a common problem (no pun intended). 
Our parks and stream areas are filled with 
damaging and destructive plants that are 
killing trees and other plants, and reduc-
ing habitat and food sources for insects 
and animals. The extent of the problem 
is daunting and the damage is extensive. 
In coordination with the Garden Club the 
CCHCA agreed upon a strategy to reduce 
the invasive plant population by gradual 
removal of invasive plants and by the intro-
duction of appropriate native plants. Our 
goal is to create a woodland edge that is a 

For the Common Good
From planting natives to removing invasives, your help is needed 
to keep our Commons Area healthy.

Paw paw fruits. Photo: Flickr User Jerry Edmundson
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Commoners
Volunteers have been busy planting native 
species at the Commons:

Rose Yarrow
Bottlebruch Buckeye
Dwarf Blue Star
Wild Ginger
Milkweed
Paw Paw
White Wood Aster
Purple Dome Aster
Sweetshrub Aphrodite
Bunny Blue
Hot Lips Turtlehead
Early Sunrise Tickseed
Zagreb Tickseed
Wild Geranium
Waldsteinia Barren Strawberry
Spicebush
Jacob Cline Bee Balm
Allegheny Spurge
Golden Ragwort
Husker Red Beardtongue
Creeping Phlox
Moss Phlox
Jacobs Ladder
Solomons Seal
Silky Willow
Elderberry
Foamflower

beautiful, resilient and interesting patch of 
nature, that is a healthy habitat, that show-
cases some of our beautiful native plants 
so that neighbors can learn firsthand the 
benefits and beauty of native plants. It is 
the board’s hope and expectation that if we 
successfully transform the area to a robust 
mix of native trees, shrubs and perennials, 
that the Common Area will ultimately be 
more self-sustaining and less demanding of 
its stewards’ time and energy (and money) 
to maintain. We aren’t the only association 
with woodland under its care, and it would 
be great if CCH can be an example of how it 
is possible for a community to protect and 
maintain a healthy woodland with minimal 
resources and a shared commitment.

With the 2015 grant we planted more 
than a dozen native trees, native shrubs 
and native perennials. We held work 
days to remove invasive plants and mulch 
the new plantings. Today, most of those 
trees and plants are thriving and already 
contributing to the habitat value of the 
woodland. Thanks to some knowledge-
able neighbors, primarily Ariel Harwick 
and Teresina Christy, we applied for and 
successfully qualified for the Audubon 
Society’s Wildlife Sanctuary Certification. 
I hope you all caught Ariel’s terrific article 
in the Spring 2018 Eccho about the natural 
life of our woodland, if not, check it out on 

the website at cchca.org under the news-
letters tab.

In the past couple of years one volun-
teer in particular, Betty Russell, who is 
a member of the CCH Garden Club, has 
devoted many hours of her week to tend-
ing the gardens and woodland. If you walk 
or drive by the Common Area on any given 
morning you have most likely noticed 
Betty working away. She loves to share 
her enthusiasm for the park with any who 
come to visit. 

This year the CCHCA Community 
Appearance committee received a second 
grant for additional woodland plantings. 
With this grant we added more than 20 
species to the area — plants that would 
have grown there naturally if the wood-
land had not been disturbed by develop-
ment. Of course, this is a drop in the bucket 
compared to what should and could be 
there, but it is a good start. Meanwhile, the 
invasive plants don’t quit. In fact, as you 
may have noticed in your own yard, some 
seem to take removal as a signal that they 
need to up their game! 

This terrific project still needs help. If 
you would like to help, please contact me. 
If you’d like to join the committee, or take 
on a specific project or just think you might 
be able to spare an hour here or there, let’s 
talk! Even a small commitment can go a 

Sweetshrub blossoms. Photo: Flickr User Olaf Gradin

long ways if many people are willing. With 
your help we can do our part to restore 
the natural area under our stewardship. 
We can do this! And our humble common 
area can be an example of how nature can 
heal, as well as a source of enjoyment and 
respite for years to come. 

Judy Fraser
chair , community  
appearance committee
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Your ad could  
be here!

Advertise in the Eccho. Reach over 
320 readers four times per year! 

ad rates (for four issues):
Quarter Page: $25

Half Page: $50

Interested? Contact advertising@cchca.org.
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Looking for a baby sitter, pet 
sitter or walker?  

Go to our website, www.cchca.org and click 
on “Babysitters” or “Pet sitters.”  

 

You haven’t subscribed to our 
Country Club Hills Google-

Newsgroups yet?? 
Keep your email address hidden! 
Your email address will be kept undisclosed 
if you so wish; nobody, except the group 
moderator, will know it, as long as you don’t 
post a message on this newsgroup.  It won’t 
even appear in the directory if you like. 
Our CCH-Google-Newsgroup reaches, so 
far, over 400 residents, who are being kept 
informed on events and happenings in your 
community. To subscribe, no charge of 
course, contact: ggmoderator@cchca.org or 
call Ernie @ 703-591-0696 

Members. Are you planning a yard sale? Let your neighbor-
hood know by posting a message on our CCH-Google-
Newsgroup; send your communication to:  
groups@cchca.org 

It's that time of year when CCH is putting to-
gether it's 2018 Directory.  If you would like to 
reach over 300+ households at an affordable 
advertising rate, what better way to gain expo-
sure?!?  If you or someone you know is interest-
ed in placing an ad in our 2018 directory and/or 
quarterly newsletters, please contact me.  Full, 
half and quarter page ads are available at $100, 
$50, and $25 respectively for each the directory 
and an annual run in our newsletter.  A discount 
is available for a directory/full year newsletter 
combo. 

Regards, 

Donna Sabo 

703/242-3982 

Winter services to include shoveling/ 
snow removal too! 

Hi Neighbors!  I'm Matthew Eddy and I am 
your representative for community safety on 
the CCH Board.  I am also serving on 
the Chief  of  Police Advisory Council for the 
City of  Fairfax.  If  you have any safety 
concerns, please do not hesitate to reach out.  

Matthew Eddy 
Matthew.Eddy@gmail.com  
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Congratulations to Carol Parry who lives at 3414 Park Hill Place! 
The Country Hills Garden Club has selected her front yard as the 
November Beauty Spot of the Month. The mature plantings sur-
rounding her home accent its architectural design and add beautiful 
seasonal colors to its landscape scheme.  

The attractive gazing ball placed at the top of the driveway reflects 
the beauty found in the Parry yard. A mix of evergreen and decidu-
ous trees and shrubs creates the year-round curb appeal. At the 
front of the house, a thick, pruned hedge of azalea bushes comple-
ments the horizontal lines of the windows and brick wall. In con-
trast, a tall crepe myrtle and a holly freely grow toward the eaves at 
the wall corners. A stately arborvitae flanked by yew bushes high-
lights the distinctive picture window centered on the side addition. 
Hostas and azaleas are well-suited as companion plants in the 
shaded flower gardens close to the main entrance. 

In November the colorful displays of ornamentals in the yard sig-
nal a change of seasons. At the driveway, fragile white summer 
flowers of a nandina bush have produced spectacular sprays of 
crimson berries. Along the side yard, dried hydrangea blossoms 
are edged with a dusty rose tint while dogwood branches show off 
their rich burgundy leaves and cherry-red fruit clusters.  A floral 
arrangement of potted chrysanthemums and a pumpkin brings a 
festive touch to the front doorstep. 

 

This month stroll through the CCH neighborhood for thrilling 
views of fall foliage!  Be sure to stop at the Parry address to admire 
the impressive landscape enhanced by autumn’s awesome special 
effects. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Anita Johnson and Joyce Skoglund 
Country Hills Garden Club 

November 2017 Beauty Spot of  the Month 
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May 2018

allan &  
nancy jones
3506 Spring Lake Terrace

highlights
•	 A terraced patio 

surrounded by 
ornamentals

•	 Eastern redbud, dwarf 
Japanese maple, 
dogwood, maple, and 
other trees

•	 Andromeda flowers and 
a dense pachysandra 
groundcover

•	 A wooden arbor and 
loveseat with tall 
planters full of annuals

•	 A shiny blue gazing ball 
captures a delightful 
panoramic view of the 
treasures in this picture-
perfect garden.

Beauty Spots  
of the Month

 Selected by Anita Johnson & Joyce Skoglund
country hills garden club

J   To read the full Beauty Spot descriptions, go to  
cchca.org/neighborhood/beauty-spots-of-the-month/

June 2018

scott & maura anderson
3303 Spring Lake Court

highlights
•	  Landscape combining evergreens with 

colorful perennials for all-season interest
•	 Blue spruce, cherry, holly, dwarf and 

Japanese maples
•	 Rose bushes, azalea, euonymus and  

other shrubs
•	 A secluded rear deck
•	 Within dark, mulched flower beds, 

astilbes with ivory white flower plumes 
and fern-like leaves make an eye-pleasing 
contrast next to broad-leaved hostas.  

•	 Yellow coreopsis, blue iris, pink peony, 
and sedum

July 2018

the jacobs
3406 Brookwood Drive

highlights
•	 Garden globes glisten on sunny 

days and solar lights illuminate 
walkways at night.

•	 A kaleidoscope of colors and 
shapes: marigolds, white and 
red geraniums, yellow and pink 

begonias, fuchsia petunias, 
crimson dianthus, silver-leaf dusty 
miller, and variegated coleus 

•	 Heavy fieldstones beds are a 
dramatic contrast to the bright 
leaves and blossoms of red-tipped 
pieris shrubs, blue hydrangeas, 
yellow daylilies, scarlet salvia, and 
purple hosta. 

•	 Orange-red celosias, pink 
caladiums, and lime-green 
alocasias

http://cchca.org/neighborhood/beauty-spots-of-the-month/
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MPMrealtors.com 

Experience & Integrity You Can Count On 

(571) 354-0062 | 

• Tenant Acquisition/Retention, Short Term/Long Term Rentals & Leases 
• General Repairs, Home Upkeep & On-Call Maintenance 
• Preparing Your Home For Sale, Renovations, Landscaping, Cleaning 
• Free Box Rental for your move! Ask about Short Term/Long Term Storage 
 

 MetroPropertyManagementVA@gmail.com 
108 Center St, N, Vienna, VA 22180 
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What’s Going on in Fairfax! 

 Yes, it's that time again!  Residents will be voting for our Mayor and Council in May.  Get involved and run or support 

your favorite candidate.  If you would like to voice your opinion on how the City is run, attend the "Citizens Outreach 

Meeting" on January 20: 9Am to 11AM at City Hall.  City Council meetings are held the 2nd and 4th Tuesday of each 

month.  All citizens are invited to attend. 

 Dog license fees are due January 31st. 

 Free movies at Sherwood Center continue January 19.  (Smurfs: the lost Village) 

 History Lectures are held at the Museum and at our own Blenheim every month.  January 14th at the Museum come 

and learn about the "Myths about George Washington" and at Blenheim on January 27 about  "African Americans in 

Medicine" Volunteers are always needed at these sites - come on over and learn about it. 

 Development on Paul VI was not approved because of the high density; developer will again submit another plan. 

 To keep up with the latest news in the City, sign up for "First Alert: at fairfaxva.gov/fairfaxcityalert. 

 

Hildie Carney  
VP, Civic Affairs  
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Almeter, Ron, Cathy
Alsbrooks, Bill, Olivia
Bartholme, Michael, Ann Marie
Beck, Greg-Drummey, Jennifer
Benjamin, Anand, Jamuna
Benneche, Joe
Bever, David/Hower-Massie, Jean
Bishop, Andrew, Catie
Butterfield, Jill
Card, Elva
Cargill,Spencer, Katherine
Carney, Hildie
Caruso, Steve, Pam
Castro, Jose, Deborah, Monica
Castro, Miguel & Gina Villafan
Castro Roberto, Marcel
Cesarini, John, Elvesia
Clukey, John, Christa
Cooper, Jeremy, Cassandra
Cornell, Richard, Maria
Crawford, Katharine (Kitty)
Daniels, Leslie
Darnell, Donald, Lois
Denhardt, Robert, Irene
Donahue, Maria
Dowd, Ken, Donna
Downey, Laura – Laxton, Georgia
Eddy, Matthew, Meghan
Etzel, Lisa
Fairbanks,Dennis, Janice
Feuer, Polly
Fiadeiro, Manuel, Luisa
Figueroa, Jaime, Carmen
Fitzgerald, Morris, Amy
Fournier, William, Maryanna
Frank, Donna
Fraser, Doug, Judy
Fuge, David, Erin

Gagen, Chris, Katie Baxter Gagen
Galiotto, Steve, Jan
Gallemore, Bruce, Terry
Garcia, Valentina
Gibbs, Wliiam and Linda
Giraldo, William, Dianet
Greeley, Kevin, Karen
Green, Criag
Gregory, Tim, Rebecca
Guerrero, Richard, Erma
Ham, Robert
Hanna, Thomas, Caroline
Hanks, Sam, Jen
Harris, Frank, Anne Marie
Harwick, Ariel, Cameron
Hendricks, Chris, Helen
Hermann, Jeff, Katie
Hunt, Wayne
Ibrahim, Shahina – Aquil, Ahmed
Ilijoski, Ivan, Tamara
Jefferson, Barrington
Johnson, Anita
Jones, Allan, Nancy
Jones, Doug, Tauna Delmonico
Jou, Stephen, Sisi
Katz, Paul, Jessi
Kelly, Jeanne
King, Aaron, Susan
King, Ann Marie
King, Jill
Klimonda, Ernie, Dolores
Kyle, Patrick, Alisa
Lacey, John –Oliver, Kathy
Lach, Jean
Lane, Steve, Debbie
LeBow, Nancy
Le, Thao, Tran Anh Ngoc
Lee, Patrick, Nancy

Lescure, Steve, Nasrin
Lewis, Allen, Colleen
Lynch, Matthew, Katie
Markham, Stafford- Roberts, 

Bonnie
Michek, Dave, Jan
Miller, Tony, Patt
Miller III, Kirk, Susan
Mochinski, Sue, Ron
Moreira,Manuel, Argentina/

Martinez, Cristina
Moskowitz, David, Catherine
Nashed, Stephen, Sarah
Nguyen, Qui and Marie
Nichols, Jack, Karen
Nickisch, Greg, Angie
Passey, Michael, Jennifer
Paz, Martha, Samanta, Jason
Peduzzi, Teresa
Perazzoli, Thomas
Perotti, Daniel
Plummer, Kevin – Woods, Leslie
Potter, Elicia
Prescott, Dennis, Nina
Presson, Teresa
Preston, Edward, Diane
Prestone Matthew/Sarah Bennett
Price, John, Sandra, James
Proudfoot, Keith
Quach, Quang
Ramsey, Mark, Lori
Reade, David, Tammy
Reed, Shannon
Rhoads, Harry, Jr.
Rhyu, Kon,
Rodgers, Stephen, Patricia
Rodriquez, Miriam
Rollins, Tony, Cathy

Romero, David, Kristin
Royer, Kyle, Karen
Salva, Mike, Lori
Sarvepalli, Vijay, Erica
Scango,David
Schmidt, Ellie
Schneider, Pat, Stephanie
Skoglund, Leonard, Joyce
Small, Sam, Kate
Sorensen, Toby / Slonina, John
Stearman, Dave & Jennifer 

Judelsohn
Sweetser, Kathy
Tase, Adrian, Silva
Taylor, Peter, Patriia
Tharp, Peter, Yvonne
Thompson, Jean/Yang, Peter
Tocci, Mike, Michelle,Luca,Julius
Toskovich, Matt and Noelle
Towse, Carol
Tuesta, Julio, Julie
Turner, Walter, Glenn
Turtora, Jim/Coffin,Suzanne, Kate, 

Joe
Vaclavik, Paul, Olga
Van Bebber, Christopher, 

Stephanie, Walter
Walker, Patrick & Vanessa Deligi
Wells, Pegi
West, Matthew, Ruth
Whetzel, Jay, Lisa
Will, Barbara
Willard, Bob
Williams, Earl, Mary
Wilson, Steve, Faith, Samuel
Worley, Ray
Zamfir, Adrian, Marinela

C heck out the list below. to 
check your membership status 
at any time, visit our website,  

cchca.org, and go to the Membership Lists 
tab. If you find you have not yet paid your 
neighborhood dues, you may do so online 
by going to the Membership Application 
tab and paying through the PayPal option.

CCHCA membership dues are just $15 
and help pay for events such as our Labor 
Day picnic, Halloween Party, and End-of-

CCHCA 2018 Membership

Are you a 
member of 
CCHCA?

School Ice Cream Social as well as our 
quarterly newsletters, yearly updated 
CCH Directory, the care and upkeep of the 
Common Area, Santa Claus’s visits, Holi-
day Decorations Contest, Easter Egg Hunt, 
and more!

Sue Mochinski
vp, membership
membership@cchca.org

(as of 05-28-2018)
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Each Office is Independently Owned & Operated. 
Licensed in Virginia.

 Yanji Lama is making a lasting impact 
    in Northern Virginia real estate.

n CCH Resident 

n Buyer & Seller Representation

n Estates - Seller Representation 

n New Home Purchases 

n Certified Cartus Relocation Network Agent -  
 I can help relocate you, your family, friends  
 & colleagues virtually anywhere in the world!

“Lifetime Member NVAR Multi-Million Dollar Club”

A Last ing ImpactA Lasting Impact

Direct: 703.395.3693
Voice Mail: 703.359.7800 x302
YanjiLama@gmail.com 
www.PropertiesInVirginia.com
www.FairfaxPropertySearch.com
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You haven’t subscribed 
to our Country Club 
Hills google 
newsgroups yet??

Keep your email address 
hidden! Your email address 
will be kept undisclosed if 
you so wish; nobody, except 
the group moderator, will 
know it, as long as you don’t 
post a message on this 
newsgroup. It won’t even 
appear in the directory if 
you like.

Our CCH Google 
Newsgroup reaches, so far, 
over 400 residents, who 
are being kept informed 
on events and happenings 
in your community. To 
subscribe, no charge 
of course, contact: 
ggmoderator@cchca.org or 
call Ernie at 703-591-0696.

Get Connected

Moms’ Group
Are you expecting a baby or looking forward to 
welcoming a child? In need of some friends and a 
good support network? Please join the Neighborhood 
Moms’ Group! cchca.org/moms-group

A great way to meet friends and build up your 
“village,” whether you’re from around here or not. 
We offer:

•	 Monthly “kid-free” evening 
meetings for friendship, 
support, and refreshments

•	 Meals for families 
welcoming new children

•	 Weekend freeplay standing 
appointment at My Gym 
Burke for our small kiddos 
(great for getting out the 
weekend/winter wiggles)

•	 Google Group for 
sharing information and 
crowdsourcing  
ideas and questions

•	 December Holiday Cookie 
Exchange and End-of-Year  
June/July Picnic

•	 Shared support of a family 
in need through Britepaths’ 
Holiday Program

To join or for more information, please contact:

Katie Lynch
president
Country Club Hills Resident
katielynch10@gmail.com

Amanda Adams
treasurer
Old Lee Hills resident
amanda.marineau@gmail.com

Looking for a baby 
sitter , pet sitter , 
or walker? Go to our 
website, cchca.org, and 
click on “Babysitters” or 
“Pet Sitters.”

As summer is in full swing 
and more kids are at play, 
kindly remember that 
the speed limit is 25 mph 
throughout Country Club 
Hills.  Stay alert and take it 
easy on the throttle.

A Huge  
Thank You
We want to thank the following local 
businesses for donating gift cards to raffle 
off at our Annual Meeting held on May 
10, 2017, at Blenheim. We had seven very 
happy winners.

 

The Wine House
Michael Pearce
 

Great American 
Restaurants
Natalie Miller
 

P.J. Skidoos
Gerrianne Hoffman 
 

Red Lobster 
Timothy Delgado 
 

Coyote Grille
Tatjana Farr
 

Cinema Arts  
Movie Theater
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CCHCA Board of Directors & Committee Chairs
president 	 Vacant

civic affairs 	 Hildie Carney, VP	 703-591-5305	 civicaffairs@cchca.org

treasurer 	 Toby Sorensen	 703-591-5899	 treasurer@cchca.org

publications 	 Heather Gray, VP (Newsletter)	 703-691-4163	 newsletter@cchca.org
	 Ernie Klimonda (Directory)	 703-591 0696	 directory@cchca.org
	 Donna Sabo (Marketing)	 703-424-3982	 advertising@cchca.org

secretary 	 Miguel Castro, Acting VP	 703-273-0875	 secretary@cchca.org

block captains  	 Kon Rhyu, Acting VP	 703-608-1218	 vpblockcaptains@cchca.org

membership 	 Sue Mochinski, VP	 703-255-2793	 membership@cchca.org

social activities 	 Jason Gray, VP	 703-691-4163	 social@cchca.org

community safety 	 Matt Eddy, VP	 703-609-0474	 safety@cchca.org
	 Matthew West (C.E.R.T.)	 703-359-4652	 matthew.west@bakerbotts.com

website cchca 	 Stephen Lescure, VP	 703-591-2452	 webmaster@cchca.org 
	 Ernie Klimonda, Co-Chair	 703-591 0696	 ernie@cchca.org

google group 	 Ernie Klimonda, VP	 703-591-0696	 ggmoderator@cchca,org	
	 Judy Fraser, Co-Chair	 703-825-7022	 groupmoderators@cchca.org 

 

Standing Committees
welcoming 	 Renee Gokey 	 703-608-1218	 welcoming@cchca.org

historian 	 Steven Lane	 703-919-5503	 historian@cchca.org

signage (street signs) 	 Leslie Cullen	 703-615-2209	 signage@cchca.org

community appearance 	 Judy Fraser	 703-825-7022	 appearance@cchca.org 

Special Committees
recycling 	 Katie Baxter-Gagen	 703-385-7737	 recycling@cchca.org

neighbor-to-neighbor 	 David Stearman	 703-642-2465	 neighbor@cchca.org 
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Affordable In-Home Daycare, LLC 
         Building Blocks to a Brighter Future 
 

 

 

 

 

3409 Park Hill Place, Fairfax VA 22030 
TheresaMaryStephens@GMail.com 
(571) 431-2430 or (571) 278-5827 

 

https://www.affordableinhomedaycare.com 

 

Small Group Setting 

Specializing in the Care of Infants and Toddlers 

Open from 7am to 6pm Monday through Friday 

Open When the School System Closes 

Saturdays, Sundays and Evenings by Appointment 

Business, Professional and Occupational License Holder 

LLC Registered with the State Corporation Commission 

CPR/First Aid/Medication Administration Certified 

Active Participant at the Institute for Early Learning 

Permit from Fairfax County Office for Children 

Tax Deductible 

Inspected 

Experienced 

Insured 

A I H D



Country Club Hills Civic Association 
Founded 1954 

666333 YEARS SERVING OUR NEIGHBORHOOD 
www.cchca.org 

MEMBERSHIP FORM 
Your membership strengthens our community! 

 
 

Membership year: January 1 - December 31, 2018  Dues: $15/year/household 
Members are allowed to post messages on our CCH-Yahoo-Group and have access to the online CCH Directory 

 
Name of Resident(s) 

Street Address Home Phone 

Email 1 Add to Google Group 
Add to Online Directory 

Cell Phone(s) 

Email 2 Add to Google Group 
Add to Online Directory 

 

New Member OR Renewal 

 

1 year ($15) OR 2 years ($30) 
 

Check OR Cash 
 

I can help more! Additional funds for Common Area maintenance enclosed   $   

Additional funds for Social Activities enclosed   $   
 

Would you or any member of your household like to offer any of the following in the next CCH Directory: 
 

Babysitting/pet-sitting/yard work services (specify type of work;  if under 18 please include parent signature as 
permission and give year of birth): 

 
 

Other services you or your business offer (please provide name and type of service): 
 
 

Lessons you provide: i. e. music/instrument/language/other: 
 

 
Please let us know if you are interested in any of the following: 

Volunteering your services for the CCH Civic Association Board and / or committees 
 

Garden Club forming or joining other groups or clubs    

Advertising  in the  CCH Directory or newsletters 

Joining the CCHCA Google Newsgroup.  (Indicate which emails you would like added to the GoogleGroup above) 

NEW! Sign up for the online CCH Residents Directory by emailing eklimonda@gmail.com to request access. 

Make checks payable to: Treasurer CCHCA Please return form and payment to: 
VP Membership, Sue Mochinski, 10139 Spring Lake Terrace, Fairfax VA 22030 

Questions or info email  membership@cchca.org     or call 703.255.2793 
 

CCHCA USE BELOW 
Date received: Amount (check#): Membership year(s): 


